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. Testimony of Stephen N. Ment Shindd
Judiciary Committee Public Hearing
March 11, 2015

Senate Bill 1030, An Act Implementing Recommendations Of The Task
Force To Study Methods For Improving The Collection
Of Past Due Child Support

Tt O

Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony on behalf of the

Tudicial Branch in support of Senate Bill 1030, An Act Implementing Recommendations

. of the Task Force to Study Methods for Improving the Collection of Past Due Support,

At the outset, I would like to thank Senator Paul Doyle, who served as the
" chairperson of the Task Force that met prior to last year’s session, as well as the other

members of the Task Force, for their work on this important issue.

- This bill would enhance Connecticut’s efforts to collect child support for the
needy mothers and children of our state by implementing many of the Task Force’s
recommendations. While the Judicial Branch supports the bill, I would like to-draw the
Comunittee’s attention to two key provisions. Section 2 of the bill permits Judicial
Marshals to serve a copy of a capias mittimus - as opposed to the original order - on
any person in their custody or in a courthouse. As members of the Cdm.mittee may
recall, the General Assembly authorized Judicial Marshals to provide service in these
limited instances in 2011. Allowing the Judicial Marshal to serve a copy of the capias

» order - just as DSS Special Police Officers and State Marshals may do pursuant to C.G.S.

52-56(d) - ensures a greater likelihood of success because the marshal will not need to

locate the original order and wait'for it to be brought to the courthouse.
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I should also note that the ability to serve a copy of the capias in these limited
instances is sufficiently important to the Branch that we have included an identical
provision in our Court Operations bill S.B. 1033, An Act Concerning Court Operations.

Section 9 of the bill authorizes one million dollars to be appropriated to the
Judicial Branch to increase staffing in our Support Enforcement Services (SES) unit.
While I recognize that funding is a matterfor the Appropriations Committee to
consider, and that this is a particularly difficult budget year, I would note that 2/3 of

state expenditures in this area are reimbursed by the federal government. 1 would also

like to take this opportunity to comment on our current staffing level.
E

SES, as members of the cormmittee may be aware, is responsible for monitoring
and enforcing child support orders, as well as for all day-to-day contact with both
custodial and non-custodial parents. Incredibly, our SES officers have a caseload

average of 2200 cases each; with caseloads this large, the officers can do little but to

Py

respond to the most urgent child support needs of their clients and fulfill their statutory

duties to initiate, facilitate, and present contempt to modification motions in court.

Connecticut currently ranks in the bottom 1/3 of states in the percentage of child
support collected. I urge you to support this bill so that we may begin to improve on

our percentage of money collected for the benefit of Connecticut’s children and families.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in support of this bill.
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you. can give me why we shouldn't just treat
.them like anvbody else who commits a crime? . N
DR. LORI HAUSER: 1In my opinion, no.
t
REP. O'NEILL: Qkay. Well, I think I have
-~ « arystallized. Thank you.

-

LY

DR. LORI HAUSER: Yay! [laughs]
f *r

REP. TONG: Anybody else need:crystallization? :
DR..LORI HAUSER-: [1;ughs] : ,
REP. TONG: ! Thank you.

DR: LORI' HAUSER: Thank you.

¥

REP. TONG: 'Johr DIatta. John Ldtta. Or Latta.
Mark D'AEngeles. Good afternoon. -

e i A

Tt P

MARK -D'ANGELES: Good- afternoon, Mr. Chairman,
Committee members. My name is Mark D'Angeles.
I'm a stateé marshal. I'm also president of N
the State Marshal Agsociation, Local 2183, '
Countil 4, AFSCME.

- ———— e e

We strongly oppose Section 6 “of Senate Bill
1033, .AN ACT CONCERNING '‘COURT -OPERATIONS.
Curreéntly, this work id done by state
marshals. - Section 6 says:that a copy or
electronic image of original capias document
can be served to someone in a courtHouse by a
Judicial Marshal.

, ¥ 3
It is work that has been done on a long-term
basis by stdte ‘marshals prétiously -known as

- deputy* Sheriffs.

Wt 1
State marsHals«do not just sérve legal
process; they also attest to the fact that the
copy matches the origirtal. State marshals
sign an attested affidavit to ‘this.

Serving tmultiple copies 6f & legal’ document,
thé& capias, is trodbling. Having moré and
mio¥e [ ] copies ©f & cdpias-:circulating to be (“\
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served can ledd to probLems.for the state and
the public.

If a copy i%& served in a courthouse, then it
would be very easy for the state marshal
holding the original to gerve it again on the
individual at home or at work. .This could
lead to a second arrest, false arrest, because
the marshal holding ‘the original doesn't
realize that it was served already.
One of our memberg, Lisa Stevenson,
participated on a recent family support task
force. State marshals are licensed, bonded
agents of a state. We are trained
professionals who constantly seek to improve
our preofession. We take our duties very
seriously. Serving child support capias is
‘one of ocur memberg' ‘top pridrities.. .
Y
We are happy to meet with any judicial
department administrator, Department of Social
Service administrators, or legislators to
explain our role in delivering capias. Thank
-you for your consideration. And-I will take
any questions if you ‘have any.

-

REP. TONG: Thank you. And thank you for your
testimony. Any questions? ¥Yeah,
Representative Rebimbas .

REP. REBIMBAS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 2aAnd good
afternoon. Thank you for your testimony.
Just out of curiosity, and I think I know the
answexr to this but I just wanna confirm. Do
you feel that there's sufficient state.
marshals to be able to -carry on any additiocnal
duties that they may be required?

i "MARK D'ANGEEES: Absolutely.
I REP. REBIMBAS: Thank you for your testimony.
! MARK D'ANGELES: Okay.

REP. TONG: ‘Could you explain what's the basis
VR of this+proposal do you think? Why are we
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having this corversation? Can you answer that
diplomatically?

MARK D'ANGELES: That might be difficult.

REP. TONG: okay. All right. We'll talk about
it some other time.

MARK D'ANGELES: Yeah, thank you.

REP. TONG: Thank you. Further questions?
Thank you so much.

MARK D.'ANGELES: Thank yodu very much.

REP. TONG: Joe McGee. Joe McGee. Dan Donovan.
Dan "Donovan. Sally Zanger.

GALLY ZANGER: I thought I was keeping track of the
numbers and you got to me a few people before
I was expecting. [laughs]

REP. TONG: Good afternoon.

SALLY ZANGER: Good dfternoon, Representative Tong,
genator Kissel, Representative Rebimbas,
_members of the Committee.

Good afternoon. I'm from the Connecticut
Legal Rights Project, which is a legal
services organization that represents low
income individuals in institutidis and in the
community throughout the state who live with
mental health conditions.

And we proteéﬁ our. clients' rights under the
patients' Bill of Rights. We provide advocacy
initiative = advocacy regarding civil rights,
housing, and other concerns, and we support
initiatives that integrate our cliénts into
the community.

We have a particular interest in probate
matters, and I'm here to testify agdinst
gections 2 and 3 of Raised Bill 70289, AN ACT
CONCERNING PROBATE CQOURT OPERATIONS. = Thosé€
are the sections that elimirate .the option of

Ny T
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DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

Have all members voted? Have all members
voted? Will the members please check the board to
determine whether your vote is been properly cast.
If all members have voted, the machine will be
locked, and the Clerk will take a tally. The Clerk

will please announce the tally.

CLERK:
House Bill 7020, as amended by House “A” .
Total Number Voting 146 ’
Necessary for Passage 74
Those voting Yea 138
Those voting Nay 8
Absent and not voting 5

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

The bill, as amended is passed. [gavel] Will

the Clerk please call Calendar No. 572.
CLERK: '

On Page 4 of Calendar 572, Favorable Report of
the Joint Standing Committee on Judiciary.

Substitute Senate Bill 1033, AN ACT CONCERNING

COURT OPERATIONS.

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:
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Representative Simmons.
REP. SIMMONS (144"):

Mr. Speaker; I move for acceptance of the
Joint Committee’s Favorable Report and passage of
the bill.

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

The question is acceptance of the Joint
Committee’ss Favorable Report and passage of the
bill. Representative Simmdqs,‘you have the floor,

madam.

P

REP. SIMMONS (144™):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. This bill was
submitted to us by the Judicial Branch and it
contains several technicgl and procedural changes
to improve court operations. It came to us from
the Senate with Senate Amendment “A.” And while
the amendment is worthwhile, we believe there’s one
minor change we want to make to it. So I’m gonna
urge my colleagues to reject Senate Amendment “A"
and we’re: gonna adopt our own House Amendment “A."
Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has an amendment LCO 7398.
I would ask tHe €lerk to please call the amendment

and then I be granted leave of the Chamber to

summarize.
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. DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

Will the Clerk please call LCO 7398, which was
previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule
wp #

CLERK:

Senate Amendment “A,” LCO 7398 as offered by

Senator Coleman and Representative Tong.

i

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:
The representative seeks leave of the Chamber

to summarize the amendment. <JIg there objection to

T
-

summarization? Is there objection? Seeing -

hearing none, Represéntative Simmons, you may
. proceed with summarization.

REP. SIMMONS (144%"):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. And again it includes
several technical and procedural changes, as well
as two claims, and based on collaboration with my
colleague Representative Rebimbas and collaboration
between the two caucuses, we believe we want to
make one minor change to this amendment and then
adopt our own house Amendment “A.” So I urge my
colleagues to reject Senate Amendment “A” and I

move rejection.

. DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:
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The question before the Chamber is rejection

of Senate Amendment Schedule “A.” Will you. remark

on the rejection of the amendment?

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

Excuse me, madam. Representative Rebimbas.

REP. REBIMBAS (70%P):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I certainly encourage

the rejection of Senate Amendment “A.”

Thank you.
DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

Representative Simmons

REP. SIMMONS (144%%):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

colleagues to move rejection of Senate Amendment
\\A . n

- CWIF A

And I urge my

in concurrence with the Senate.

Sorry, not in
concurrence with the Senate.

Just move rejection

of Senate Amendment “A."

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

Will you remark further? Will you remark
further on the rejection of the amendment before
us? If not,

I will try your minds. All those in

favor of rejection, please signify by saying ayve.
REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:
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All those opposed, nafﬂ The ayes have it, and

the amendment is. rejected. [gavel] "‘Will you remark

further on the bill?
REP. SIMMONS (144%"):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Now the Clerk has an
Amendment LCO 8031. I would ask the Clerk to
please call the .amendment and that I be granted
leave of the chamber to summarize.

REP. SIMMONS (144%%).

Will the Clerk pléase call LCC 8031, which is

PR

designated Senate “A” - no House “A.”
CLERK:
~House “A"” LCO 8031 as represented by song,

Y

Rebimbas - by Representative Tong, Rebimbas, and

Simmons.
DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

The representative seeks leave of the Chamber
to summarize the amendment. I3 there objectiomn to
summarization? Is there objection? Hearing none,
Representative Simmons, you ﬁay proceed with
summarization.

REP. SIMMONS (144h):
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. And house Amendment

“A" again containsg several technical, procedural



004514

/th 262
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES May 21, 2015

changes to improve Court operations in Connecticut.
And it includes one mindr revision based on
collaboration with Representative Rebimbas and my
colleagues in both caucuses, and I move adoption.
DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

The question before the Chamber is adoption of
House Amendment Schedule “A.” Will ydéu remark on
the amendment? Represeritative Rebimbas.

REP. REBIMBAS (70%"):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I do rise in support,

g

of the amendment that’s before us and once again, I
do wanna- also thank my fellow colleagues for
certainly reaching across the aisle ahd listening
to some of our concerns in reaching this agreeﬁent
on this amendment. So thank you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER MCRRIS:

Will you remark further? Will you remark
furtheé on' the amendment before us? If not, I will
try your minds. All those in favor of rejection,
piease signify by saying aye;

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

All those opposed, nay.



@
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REPRESENTATIVES:

Nay.

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

The ayes have it and the amendment is adopted.

[gavel] Will you remark further on the bill, as
amended? Will you remark further on the bill, as
amended? If not, will staff and guests please come
to the ngl of the House. Will the members please
take your seats. The machine will be opened..

CLERK:

St h

[bell ringing] House of Representatives is

voting by roll. The House of Representatives is

voting by roll. Will Members please report to the

Chamber immediately.
[pause]

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

Have all the members voted? Have all the
members voted? Will the memﬂers please check the
board to determine if your vote is properly cast.
If all members have voted, the machine will be

locked, and the Clerk will take -a tally. The Clerk

will please announce the tally.
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CLERK:

Senate Bill 1033, as amended by House “A,” not

in concurrence with the Senate.

Total Number Voting 146
Necessary for Passage 74
Those voting Yea 146
Those voting Nay .0 )
Absené and not voting 5

DEPUTY SPEAKER MORRIS:

The bill, as amended, is passed. [gavel]

Tnept

[pause]

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY:

Are there any announcements or introductions?
Representative Candelora of the 86 ",
REP. CANDELORA (86%%):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. For the purpose of
announcement .
DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY:

Proceed, sir.
REP. CANDELORA (86"):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, tonight :

we have a very important. group of people here in
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THE CHAIR:

Thank you. Will you remark? Will you remark? If
not, I'll try your minds. All those in favor of
Senate “A,” please say ave.

SENATORS :
Aye.
THE CHAIR:

Opposed? Senate “A” is adopted. Senator Leone.

SENATOR LEONE:

Thank you, Madam President. If there is no objection,
L would move to place thig Jjtem on the Consent
Calendar.

THE CHAIR:

Seeing no objection, so ordered, sir. Mr. Clerk.

CLERK:

Page 19, Calendar 429, Substitute for Senate Bill No,
1033, AN ACT CONCERNING COURT OPERATIONS, Favorable
Report on the Committee of the Judiciary.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Coleman. Good evening.

SENATCR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President. Good evening. I move
acceptance of the Joint Committee’s Favorable Report
and pagssage of the bill.

THE CHAIR:

Motion’s on acceptance and passage. Will vyou remark,
gir?

SENATOR COLEMAN:
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Madam President, the bill before us is another bill
that perennially comes before the Senate and the
House. It is the Court Operations, Bill and it is a
bill that is based on the experience and the operation
of the court system and some refinements and some
modifications that’re made to the procedures in our
court system in order to facilitate the smooth
operation of the administration of justice in our
court system. And there are a number of things that
the bill seeks to do.

First, Madam President, there is an amendment, which
I'd ask the Clerk to call, LCO 7398.

THE CHAIR:

Mxr. Clerk.

gt e

CLERK:

LCO No. 7398 will be designated as Senate Schedule
\\A . 1

THE CHAIR:
Senator Coleman.
SENATOR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President. I move adoption of the
amendment .

THE CHATR:

Motion’s on adoption. Will you remark, sixr?

SENATOR COLEMAN:

Madam President, this amendment does a few things.
First, it makes it clear that a judicial marshal who’s
serving capias medias - mittimus can use a copy of the

capias mittimus so long as the marshal or the Superior
Court has in possession the original document.

Secondly, it makes clear that all official legal
publications may be distributed through alternative
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methods of distribution, such as electronic format.

It also makes clear that the person who is the subject
or respondent of a restraining order or protective
order who is also involved in a family relations or
family court matter can serve motions or documents
upon the opposing party, even if that party is the
protected person under a restraining order or
protective order, without being criminally liable for
making such contact with the protected party.

The amendment also provides permissgion for two claims
against the state to be presented to the Claims
Commissioner. One is the claim of Lori Calvert, who
was a patient at the University of Connecticut Health
Center. And during the course of her confinement -
stay at the University of Connecticut Health Center,
she contracted a very serious infection, which,
resulted in a number - the necessity for a number of
surgeries and the contraction of a condition, which
was a form of multiple sclerosis.

T &

The second claim has to do with the c¢laim of Ken
Krayeske and it would entitle his claim to be
presented to the Claims Commissioner. The basis of
his claim is essentially misconduct on the part of
prosecutors. He was charged with a misdemeanor and a
bond was set at $75,000. That is not the basis of his
claim but he did bring &n action in Federal Court.

And during the course of that action, he sought
certain documents believed to be in the possession of
the prosecutor. And there iz, I guess, some evidence
in his mind that those documents were destroyed. And
as a result, his Federal Court action failed and he is
seeking to present a claim against the State of
Connecticut through the Claims Commissicner.

And the provision in this amendment merely would
entitle him to present his claim to the Claims
Commissioner. I would urge support for the amendment,
Madam President. Thank vou.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you. Senator Kissel.

SENATOR KISSEL:
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. Thank you very much, Madam President. Just a few

questions for clarification to the proponent of the

amendment .

THE CHAIR: _ o A

Please proceed, sir.

SENATOR KISSEL:

First of all, I sort of have an idea but just for
those of us who aren’t even - who haven’t had the
legal background, could you just explain what a capias
mittimus is? Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Coleman.

B et

SENATOR COLEMAN:

Yes, Madam President, thank you. Through you to
Senator Kissel, caplas mittimus is sgimilar to an

. arrest warrant but it’s a process that authorizes an
officer of the court to take into custody a person who
was subpoenaed or otherwise ordered to be in court and
does not appear in response to the subpoena or order
of the court. Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
Thank you. Senator Kissel.
SENATOR KISSEL:

Thank you very much. And regarding the c¢laim of Lori
Calvert and it’s my recollection she came to our
public hearing. It was a very heart-wrenching story
that she told. By moving forward with this amendment,
Ms. Calvert will then be allowed to present her claims
Ain court. Would that be correct? Through you, Madam
President.

THE CHAIR:

. Senator Coleman.
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. SENATOR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President. Through you to Senator
Kissel, that’s not entirely correct. She would be
permitted to have a hearing on the merits at the level
of the Claims Commissioner. So she’d be able to
present her claim to the Claims Commissioner for
determination by the Commissioner - Claims
Commissioner concerning whether or not to authorize
the filing of a court action. Through you, Madam
President.

THE CHAIR:
Senator Kissel.

SENATOR KISSEL:

B

Thank you very much. And through you, Madam
President, while I’'m happy that at least my
recollection is half accurate but I do definitely
remember her coming and testifying.

. So this would not expose the State of Connecticut to
any particular dollar value. If this allows her to
make her claim to the Claims Commissioner, it could be
granted or denied. So was she time-barred or in some
other way missed her ability to file her claim in the
appropriate timeframe? Through you, Madam President.

THE CHATIR:
Senator Coleman.
SENATOR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President. Through you to Senator
Kissel, the Senator’s recollection is correct. She
did file a case in court. I believe it was Superior
Court and that case was argued by - oxr argued in
opposition by the Attorney General’s Office, which
raised the claim of failure to file - or failure to
file with the Claims Commissioner. Consequently, the
case was dismissed in Superior Court.
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But the Committee determined that notice by filing
with the Superior Court, notice was presented to the
State by that filing and that there are significant
issues and equities to be determined in this case.

And so the Committee, I think unanimously, determined
that Ms. Calvert should have the opportunity to
present her claim to the Claims Commissioner. Through
you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
Senator Kissel.
SENATOR -KISSEL:

Thank you very much. And through you to the proponent
of the amendment regarding Ken Krayeske.
Unfortunately, because he was very persgsistent with our
fabulous Judiciary Committee staff, but the date -of
the public hearing on Claims he was away, out of
state, so he wasn’t able to present his matter
personally but he did give written testimony. And so
in that matter, again, just allowing him to go through
the Claims Commissioner is what I heard Senator
Coleman state.

W #e

So cumulatively, do you see any fiscal impact from
this amendment? And if so, is there a fiscal note?
Through you, Madam President.

THE CHATR:

Senator Coleman.

SENATOR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President. I do not see any fiscal
impact as a result of this amendment.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Kissel.

SENATOR KISSEL:
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Thank you. And that answers all my questions. I just
wanted to make it clear to everybody in the Circle.

We - by doing this, we are merely allowing individuals
who decided to pursue their claimsg through the court
system, in one instance state court the other instance
federal court, from not being time-barred by following
the procedure that probably they should’ve in the
first instance. And that is to go through our Claims
Commisgsioner process.

And if they are successful at the Claims Commissioner
level, that matter still will come before us for our
review, whether to accept the decision of the Claims
Commissioner or overturn it. So for those various
reascons, I'm happy to support the amendment. Thank
you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

[ORV RS

Thank you. Will you remark? Senator Kane.
SENATOR KANE:

Thank you, Madam President. Just a - through you, a
guick gquestion to the proponent.

THE CHAIR:

Please proceed, sir.

SENATOR KANE:

Thank you. 8o is it something in statute that allows
these individuals to come to the legislature if they
are not successful through the traditional court
system? Through you.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Coleman.

SENATOR COLEMAN :

Thank you, Madam President. I believe that it’s
actually a constitutional provision that gives the
Judiciary Committee jurisdiction over those matters
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that the Claims Commissioner acts upon. Through you,
Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
Senator Kane.
SENATOR KANE:

Oh, ckay. So would it be considered almost like a do-
over? Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
Senator Colemarn.
SENATOR COLEMAN:

Madam President, through you, I don’t know that I
would characterize it as a do-over. It is - I don't
wanna say a matter of routine for the Judiciary
Committee. But every year the Judiciary Committee
reviews those matters that‘re forwarded to it by the
Claims Commissioner.

And at that point, the Judiciary Committee has the
option of making an award of damages to the claimant,
returning the claim to the Judiciary Committee,
granting the right to sue to the claimant, affirming
the Claim Commissioner’s decision or overturning the
Claims Commissioner’s decision. Through you, Madam
President.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Kane.

SENATOR KANE:

Thank you, Madam President. And one last question.
Is this any reflection on the Claim Commissioner’s
office? Through you.

THE CHATIR:

Senator Coleman.

‘_W-Q"ﬁ.
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SENATCR COLEMAN:

I would say not, through you, Madam President. The
only thing that the amendment seeks to do is to
provide these two individuals with a hearing at the

Claims Commissioner’s level on the merits of their
claim. Through you,.Madam Presgsident.

THE CHATR:

Senator Kane.

SENATOR KANE:

Thank you, Madam President.
THE CHAIR:

Thank you. Will you remark further on Senate “A?” s

Will you remark further on Senate “A?” If not, I’'1l
try your minds. All those in favor of Senate “A,”

please say ave.
SENATORS:

Avye.

THE CHAIR:

Opposed? Senate “A” passes. Will you remark further
on the bill? Senator Coleman.

SENATOR COLEMAN:

Madam President, the bill as amended as I indicated in

my opening remarks merely provides some modification,

hopefully refinements, to the way in which the court

system operates. There are some provisions that allow

the Chief Court Administrator, for example, to

prescribe forms to be used in connection with certain

programs that’re associated with the court. And that

would be an alternative to having the court adopt

rules through its rule-making process. .

I believe the adoption of this bill as amended or the
passage of the bill as amended would result in a more
efficient operation for the court and in more
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efficiently operating the court that would ensure the

. continued fair administration of justice in the State
of Connecticut. 1I‘d urge my colleagues to support the
bill as amended. Thank you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
Thank you. Senator Kissel.
SENATOR KISSEL:

Thank you very much, Madam President. And again, as
the good Chairman of the Judiciary Committee had
indicated, the Court Ops Bill is a bill that comes to
us pretty much every session. It’s important for the
fair and efficient running of the judicial branch.

And the amendment certainly shouldn’t hinder its
passage in the Senate and the House. BAnd I would urge
my colleagues to support the Court Ops Bill as well.
Thank you, Madam President.

ey g

THE CHAIR:

. Thank you. Will you remark further on the bill?
Will you remark further on the bill? If not, Senator
Coleman.

SENATOR CCLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President. If there’s no further
remarks to be made and if there is no objection, I’'d
gsk that this item be placed on our Consent Calendar.

THE CHAIR:

Seeing no objection, so ordered, sir. Is that all?
Senator Duff.

SENATOR DUFF:

Thank you, Madam President. That was wonderful that
that last item was placed on our Consent Calendar.

And now if the Clerk would please call the items on
the Consent Calendar for a vote on Consent Calendar

No. 2 please.
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THE CHAIR:

. Mr. Clerk.
CLERK:

Consent Calendar Nc. 2, page 5, Calendar 182, Senate 1
Bill 964; page 6, Calendar No. 193, Senate Bill 1024;
page 19, Calendar No. 420, Senate Bill 999; page 19,
Calendar No. 429, Senate Bill 1033; page 31, Calendar
95, Senate Bill 925; page 33, Calendar No. 142, Senate
(Bill 1015; page 35, Calendar No. 178, Senate Bill 319;
page 36, Calendar No. 181, Senate Bill 940; page 36,
Calendar No. 197, Senate Bill 428; page 40, Calendaxr
No. 307, Senate Bill 253: page 41, Calendar 308,
Senate Bill 998; page 41, Calendar No. 325, Senate
Bill 454; and page 49, Calendar No. 184, Senate Bill
934. .

Fa 2

THE CHAIR:

Correct. Mr. Clerk, will you please call for a roll
call vote on the second Consent Calendar. The
. machine’1ll be opened.

CLERK:

An immediate roll call vote has been ordered in the
Senate. An immediate roll call vote has been ordered
in the Senate.

[pause]

THE CHAIR:

If all members have voted, all members have voted, the
machine will be closed. Mr. Clerk, will vyou please
call the tally.

CLERK:

Consent Calendar No. 2

Total Number Voting 33
Necessary for Adoption 17
Those voting Yea 33

. Those voting Nay 0
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Absent/not voting 3

. THE CHAIR:

Consent Calendar passes. [gavel] Senator McLachlan, do
you stand for a personal privilege - a perscnal
announcement, sir?

SENATOR MCLACHLAN:

Thank you, Madam President. I stand for a point of
personal privilege.

THE CHAIR:
Please proceed, gir.
SENATOR MCLACHLAN:

Thank you. A notation for the, [clears throat] excuse
me, a notation for the Journal and notification that,
[clears throat] excuse me, I was out of the Chamber
for legislative business and missed the vote on
Consent Calendar No. 1 and would like to register an

. affirmative vote for Consent Calendar No. 1. Thank
you, Madam Pregident.

THE CHATR:
So noted, sir. Senator Looney.
SENATOR LOONEY:

Thank you, Madam President. Once again, it was
mentioned earlier but we wanted to wish Senator
Slossberg a very, very happy 227 anniversary of her
28" birthday. And for spending the entire day with us
here rather than with her family and - but we wanted
to wish her the best and we did have a cake, which her
husband was - graciously provided earlier in the day.
So again, congratulations and happy birthday.

THE CHAIR:

Happy birthday.

. [applause]




002595
/dd 100

SENATE May 29, 2015

SENATOR KENNEDY:

In my hope that I was able to respond to my good
colleagues’ questions and if there is no objection, I
would ask that this item be placed on the Consent
‘Calendar.

THE CHAIR:

Seeing no objection, so ordered, sir. Thank you. Mr.
Clerk, page 38.

CLERK:

Page 38, Calendar No. 429, Substitute for Senate Bill .
No. 1033, AN ACT CONCERNING COURT OPERATIONS AND THE
CLAIM AGAINST THE STATE OF LORI CALVERT, as amended by
Senate Amendment Schedule “A,” LCO 7398, and House
Amendment Schedule “A,” LCO No. 8031.*d

res

THE CHAIR:

The good Senator from the 2™ Senator Coleman. You
have the floor.

SENATOR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President, and good evening. Madam
President, I move acceptance of the Joint Committee’s
Favorable Report and passage of the bill in
concurrence with the House.

THE CHAIR:

Motion is acceptance and passage in concurrence with
the House. Will you remark?

SENATOR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President. Colleagues, this item has
been before us during this Sessicn. A couple of weeks
ago, it was passed. It is a priority of the judicial

branch and addresses some rather technical issues with

respect to the branch.
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It went downstairs to the House of Representatives and
there the House removed one of the claims that was a
part of the bill that we had approved. I am in
agreement with the action of the House.

And I would simply stand to urge the members of the
Senate to reapprove this bill as amended by us and as
amended by the House of Representatives. Thank you,
Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

And Senator Coleman, do I recall sthe House action on
LCO 7398 was rejected for the purpose of the record,
sir? The House rejected Senate - LCO 73987

SENATOR COLEMAN:

I would defer — I believe that would be the case,
Madam President. And the Clerk is indicating that
that is the case.

THE CHAIR:

Okay. So for the purpose of the record. Thank you,
sir. Senator Coleman - Senator Kissel.

SENATOR KISSEL:

Thank you very much, Madam President. Great to see
you up there this evening. I stand in support of this
bill. We've already passed this bill, I believe,
unanimously just a few days ago.

It went down to the House and one of the more
controversial claims was stripped from the bill in an
amendment, which I actually was a cosponsor of. And
at this time, I see no reason not to support the bill.
It’1l help court operations and they’re anxiously
awaiting its passage and hopefully signed by the
Governor.

So again, I support the bill as amended by the House.
Thank you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

002596
01
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Thank you, Senator Kissel. Will you remark? Will you
remark? Senator Coleman.

SENATOR COLEMAN:

Madam President, if there is no objection, I would ask
that this matter be placed on our Consent Calendar.

THE CHAIR:

And seeing no objection, so ordered, sir. And the

Clerk will turn to page 2. We will stand at ease.
ju]

{Chamber at ease.)
THE CHAIR:

The Chamber will come back to order. Senator Duff,
you have the floor, sir.

e

SENATOR DUFF:

Thank you, Madam President. Madam President, I'd like
the Clerk to now call Calendar Page 23, Calendar 562,

House Bill €366. Oh, I'm sorry. I'm — hold on. The

Senate will stand at ease.

THE CHAIR:

The Chamber will stand at ease.

(Chamber at ease.)

SENATOR DUFTF:

Madam President.

THE CHATIR:

The Chamber will come back to order. Senator Duff,
you have the floor.

SENATOR DUFF:

Thank you, Madam President. We are going to call now
Calendar Page 23, Calendar 562, House Bill 63¢6,,
please.
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SENATOR DUFF':

If the Clerk could now read the items on the Consent
Calendar and we may have a vote on Consent Calendar
No. 1.

THE CHAIR:

Mr. Clerk. Would you first read the Consent Calendar.
CLERK:

Page 8, Calendar No. 449, House Bill 6863; page 12,
Calendar No. 491, Senate Bill 795; page 20, Calendar

No. 539, House Bill €118; page 23, Calendar No. 563,
House Bill 6738:; page 26, Calendar No. 579, House Bill

002661

5174; page 28, Calendar No. 591, House Bill 5027; page
31, Calendar No. 145, Senate Bill 1002; page 33,
Calendar No. 232, Senate Bill 28; page 38, Calendar
No. 429, Senate Bill 1033; and page 22, Calendar No.
551,(House Bill 6BO5.

THE CHAIR:

All correct? At this time, call for a roll call vote
on the Consent Calendar. The machine will be opened.
¢

CLERK:

An immediate roll call vote has been ordered in the

Senate. An immediate roll call vote on Consent

Calendar No. .l has been ordered in the Senate.

[pause]

THE CHAIR:

If all members have voted, all members have voted, the
machine will be closed. And Mr. Clerk, will you
please call the tally on the Consent Calendar.

CLERK:

Consent Calendar No. 1

Total Number Voting 36

W g
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Necessary for Adoption 19

Those voting Yea 36

Those voting Nay 0

Absent/not voting 0

THE CHAIR:

The Consent Calendar passes. [gavel] Senator Duff.

SENATOR DUFF:

Thank you, Madam President. And we’re getting out at
10 after 10. 1Isn’t that pretty good -

THE CHAIR:
Hey, it’s early.

SENATOR DUFF:

i P

- today? It’s not the next day, so that’s good. And
so I wanna thank everybody for their help and patience
and Attention today. It is our intention tomorrow to
come into session. We will caucus at 10:00 and come
in at 11:00.

And if the Senate Democrats can have - we’re gonna
have 'a quick caucus for five minutes right after we
adjourn, so I can ask everyone to please come in for
five minutes, very briefly. We’ll have a few things
to discuss, ’

And again, please everybody be on time tomorrow at
10:00 for the caucus. And we’ll get on hopefully at
11. And I would urge everybody to have a safe drive
home tonight. And I will yield to any points.

THE CHAIR:

Any points of personal privilege? Senator Fasano.
Senator Fasano,, please.

SENATOR FASANO:

Thank you. Madam President, I rise for an
announcement.
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